
Horne Parish Coun-

Winter 2018 Newsletter 

Parish Update  

Bones Lane  

Horne Parish Council and local residents, with the assistance of our County Councillor Lesley Steeds 

and our District Councillor Kevin Bourne, have been tirelessly working to ensure Bones Lane is        

continually being reviewed, monitored and a priority to Surrey Highways.  

Surrey Highways have carried out some surface and drainage works so far. The Parish Council along 

with the support of our District and County Councillors will continue pushing the matter to get the        

situation improved.    

Horne and Newchapel Cricket Ground  

The Parish Council have been working with Lingfield Cricket Club (who use the ground at Newchapel) 

to begin the process of improving the facilities. The proposed idea is to modernise the building and offer 

a community centre open to the residents of Horne and the surrounding areas. Also to improve the 

cricket facilities so Lingfield Cricket Club can partake in more leagues utilisng the grounds and facilities 

to the full potential  

Newchapel Village Hall  

Newchapel Village Hall was sold a while ago now, however Horne Parish Council has been keen to   

ascertain the proceeds of sale have and will be used in accordance with the Trust Deed.  

The Parish Council gained an opinion from a QC who is an expert in ecclesiastical matters.  

At the current time, the Parochial Church Council have not given the Parish Council the assurances 

sought . However Horne Parish Council will continue to seek confirmation that the funds will be used for 

the appropriate investments in the parish. 

DITCHES  - YOUR LEGAL RESPONSIBILITY  

Residents need to take responsibility for ditches and hedges on their properties. The effective 

maintenance of ditches is a very important factor in ensuring that rain water is able to be        

removed properly, thereby preventing  flooding upstream.   

Horne Parish is a low-lying Parish which has a history of flooding in prolonged wet weather. It is 

the legal responsibility of the    landowner to maintain the ditches which border their property, 

including the maintenance of the bank and bed of your section of watercourse, in order to avoid 

any  obstruction of flow in the watercourse.  

         PLEASE DON’T THROW GARDEN WASTE INTO DITCHES, STREAMS OR ANY  WATERCOURSE  



       YOUR PARISH COMMUNITY 

 

Recycling and Waste Collection  
 

Recycling and waste collection days will change following the bank 
holidays over the Christmas period. 
 

 

Usual collection day            Holiday collection day 

Tuesday 25 December          Thursday 27 December 
Wednesday 26 December      Friday 28 December 
Thursday 27 December         Saturday 29 December 
Friday 28 December              Monday 31 December 
 

Tuesday 1 January 2019       Wednesday 2nd January 

Wednesday 2 January        Thursday 3rd January 

Thursday 3rd January        Friday 4th January  
Friday 4th January        Saturday 5th January  

 

STAY SAFE THIS 

WINTER 

 

Horne Parish Council would like 
to ask residents to look after each 

other this winter.  There are a 
number of different demographics 
within the community, including 
elderly, vulnerable and less able 
residents. If you have any con-
cerns over individuals safety or 

health, please contact either their 
family or the relevant authority.  

 

Top Tip Winter Checklist! 
 

• Clean out gutters and repair roof leaks. 

• Have your heating system serviced pro-

fessionally to make sure that it is clean, 
working properly, and ventilated to the 
outside. 

• Install a CO detector to alert you of the 

presence of the deadly, odourless, col-
ourless gas 

• Prepare a winter emergency kit to keep 

in your car in case you become strand-
ed. The kit should include a first-aid kit; 
torch; mobile phone, portable charger, 
blankets, food and water, tyre pump, 
and a bag of sand or cat litter (for trac-
tion). 

• Avoid traveling when the weather        

       service has issued advisories. 

HALF PRICE  

BURGERS  

EVERY  

TUESDAY  

WINE NIGHTS 

EVERY  

FRIDAY  

£15 a BOTTLE  

BOOK NOW FOR YOUR CHRISTMAS PARTIES, 

ENJOY YOUR CANDLE LIT DINNER NEXT TO OUR ROARING LOG BURNING 

FIRES IN OUR TRADITIONAL COSY RESTAURANT.  

TWO AND THREE COURSES AVAILABLE 

CALL AND BOOK NOW TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT. 
          01342 833697  



YOUR PARISH COMMUNITY 

HORNE LITTER PICK  

    The next parish litter pick will be held on  

 

Sunday 3rd March 2019  

Starting at 10am from both 

The Blacksmiths Head  

 

Please come along and support the Parish 

Councillors who will be cleaning up the 

roads around Horne! 

If you would like to get involved please 

come along, you will be most welcome!! 

St Mary's Church - Horne 

Please come along to the services at St Mary’s: 

The First Sunday of the Month            The Third Sunday of the Month  

         Holy Communion - 8.00am             Morning Prayer - 10.00am 

         Family Service - 11.00am  

The Second Sunday of the Month        The Fourth Sunday of the Month  

          Holy Communion - 10.00am          Holy Communion - 10.00am 

 

CHRISTMAS SERVICES 

Sunday 23 December      

10am                     Crib Service 

6.30pm                 Carol Service 

 

Christmas Eve, Monday 24 December 

11.30pm               Midnight Mass 

 

Christmas Day, Tuesday 25 December 

10am                     Family Service with carols 

If you would like to  

advertise in the    

Parish Newsletter 

then please contact 

the Clerk with your 

material via email: 

horneparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 



Horne Parish Council  
Meeting Dates in 2019 

 

Centenary Hall,  
Wheelers Lane, Smallfield            
 Commencing at  7.30pm 

 

Monday  21st January 2019 

Monday 18th February 2019  
Monday 18th March 2019 

Monday 22nd April 2019 

Monday 20th May 2019 (AGM*) 
Thursday 23rd May 2019 (APM**) 
Monday 17th June 2019 

Monday 22nd July 2019 

Monday 16th September 2019 

Monday 21st October 2019 

Monday 18th November 2019 

Monday 16th December 2019 

 

The first 10 minutes of the meeting are 
available for the public to raise any  

issues with the council. 
*Annual General Meeting ** Annual Parish Meeting  

              Horne Parish Council use an Email Mailing List to share 
News, Events and Meeting details, please submit your email      

address to the clerk if you would like to join. 
 

Your email address will be kept securely and we will never divulge 
your information to other organisations. 

http://www.horne-pc.org.uk/ 

YOUR PARISH COUNCIL  

 

HORNE PARISH COUNCIL 
WISHES ALL RESIDENTS A 
VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS 

Your Local Councillors  
 

Alison Brown - Chairman 

Smallfield Road,  

abrownfelix@btopenworld.com 

 

Charlotte Wickington– Vice Chairman 

West Park Road 

cwickington@yahoo.co.uk 

 

David Brown 

Smallfield Road 

davidbrown949@btinternet.com 

 

Graham Marks 

Newchapel Road 

Tel: 832 529 

 

Amelia Michie 

Clay Lane 

ameliamichie@gmail.com 

 

Mark Sherwood  

Bones Lane 

sherwood-electrical@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Richard Williams  

Brickhouse Lane 

rdcwilliams@aol.com  

 

Clerk to Horne PC: 

Clare Kirby  

horneparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk 

T: 01342 604338 

 

Surrey County Councillor 

 

Lesley Steeds      

T: 07973872614  

Lesley.steeds@surreycc.gov.uk 

 

Tandridge District Councillors 

 

Kevin Bourne      

T 07963 833154 

kevin@thebournes.co.uk 

 

Harry Fitzgerald 

cllr.harry.fitzgerald@tandridge.gov.uk 

 

Guy Wates 

gw@guywates.com  

 

Horne Parish Council  
would like to say a huge thank you to the  

EAST SURREY WALKERS  
who have cleared the  

footpath opposite the entrance to Haysbridge Farm!  
 

www.eastsurreywalkers.org.uk 


